
Keadby with Althorpe Parish Council

July 2021 Clerk’s Report 
	1.0

	Blocked Drain - Opposite Old Post Office, Keadby 
NLC’s reply to Cllr Briggs is that NLC have attended to this gully with a tanker and, whilst it is slow running, there is a partial obstruction. The drainage team have this job on their list and we will be given a timeframe for investigation and repair.


	2.0

	Bench for the Ropery
The Clerk has ordered the bench for the Ropery, which is on a 5–6-week lead time.



	3.0
	Obscured Road Sign
NLC report that the vegetation has been cut back to improve visibility.


	4.0

	 Planters at Junction of Crowle Bank Road and Main Street, Althorpe
The Clerk has contacted Highways to request permission for the planters.



	5.0
	Letter to Farmers
The Clerk has sent a letter to farmers requesting that drivers of farm vehicles be  mindful about the size and weight of their vehicles and how this affects the houses, especially when braking and accelerating around the corner at the end of Crowle Bank Road and on the A18.



	6.0
	Letter to Angler Association
The Clerk has written to the Scunthorpe Amalgamated Anglers requesting that any of their members who fish in the area ensure that all items are accounted for, prior to leaving site.



	7.0
	Outdoor Gym Equipment
The Clerk has requested quotations from a further two suppliers.



	8.0
	Damaged Playground Equipment: Keadby
The suspended handle of the board rider, on the Millennium Green playground, has snapped. The Clerk has requested a quotation for a replacement



	9.0
	Quickline Broadband Wireless Installation Cost
At this time, the price of installation for a new customer is £50. This is normally £195.


	10.0
	No Metal Detector Signs

The ‘No Metal Detector’ signs for the Ropery have been installed.


	11.0
	Unsecured Property
The Clerk received a report that a property on Chesswick Crescent has been left unoccupied and unsecured with the windows wide open and neighbours are concerned that the property might attract vandals. Residents say that they have reported this matter to the police 4 times and nothing has been done about it. The Clerk contacted Cllr Briggs – who has escalated the issue.


	12.0
	Incident on Millennium Green
The Clerk was contacted by a resident living next to Millennium Green Playpark, who told him that youths were smashing a chair in the park. The resident asked if the Parish Council could do something about the situation? The Clerk informed the resident that this was a matter for the police. The Clerk then attended site, but the incident was over. The resident later called and requested to speak to Cllr Briggs. The Clerk passed on the resident’s request to Cllr Briggs. 


	13.0
	Pond Signs
The signs, made by the Althorpe & Keadby schoolchildren, requesting that owners not allow their dogs to go into the Ropery wildlife pond have been thrown into the pond. The Handyman has been asked to recover them.
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